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Community Outreach Committee

Minutes for October 20, 2003

Attending members

· M. Musante

· E. Nelson

Absent:

· I. Basterrechea

· D. DeGraffinreidte 

· M. Irwin

· J. Laise 

Members of the Community Present

Commissioner Joe Fengler, Chairman ANC 6A

Max Skolnik, Executive Director and President, Kid Power - DC

Elizabeth Cleveland, Development Director and Vice President, Kid Power - DC

I. Unfinished Business
A. The minutes from the August and September meeting were approved.

II. Grant Applications

A. Kid Power-DC, Inc. presented their grant application in person and answered questions from the committee.  Kid Power-DC is a comprehensive after-school program for at-risk youth in Washington, D.C.  Its mission is to explore local history through arts and to promote positive change in the community.  The children are the source of its strength, and they direct the course of its mission.  The grant would serve 20 children based at the Miner Elementary School.  The Kid Power History Project will be a collection of historical essays, creative writing and art pieces, photographs, oral testimonies, and maps.  

After hearing the testimony of the organization:

The committee recommended that the Commission appropriate a grant of $1,000 dollars to Kid Power-DC, Inc. to be spent as put forward in their application to the committee. 

III. Outreach Initiatives

A. The Committee reviewed a proposal from Chairman Joe Fengler to purchase racks that would be used as information centers to distribute copies of agendas, minutes and information to the community at-large.  The Commission needs to ensure those members of our community without computers are well informed.  For those Commissioners who identify four locations in their Single Member Districts that will allow the distribution of information, the use of display racks not only provides proper storage, but also increases the visibility of the information to the community.  Each Commissioner would be able to purchase 

the type of information rack that suits them and the government building, school, store, etc. that represents their selected sites.

The committee approved to recommend to the Commission 

that those Commissioners who have selected four sites in the Single Member District have the display rack(s) of their choosing purchased and placed in the sites with the pertinent ANC information.

B. The Committee reviewed a flyer that has been developed as a working document.  This flyer will be distributed to the community in the display racks, posted on the ANC 6A official website and will be distributed to the entire ANC 6A Commission area once a year to inform all residents of pertinent general ANC 6A information.

The committee unanimously approved to recommend that the Commission accept the flyer as a working document and present it on-line for official usage.

C. The Committee was presented with an on-line request that the ANC 6A Commission web site have a link to the ANC 6A Listserve now being monitered by Marc Borbely.

The committee recommends that the ANC 6A Listserve link be placed on the ANC 6A Website with the description, “an independent listserv addressing community concerns.”
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